
http://www.MSCNews.net/news/index.cfm?nk=67753 

One injured in Saturday Atchison wreck
(KAIR)--A two-vehicle wreck Saturday evening in the Atchison city limits sent
one person to the hospital.

The Kansas Highway Patrol says it happened at the intersection of U.S. 59
Highway and Rawlins Road around 8:00.

The Patrol says 70-year-old Delbert Boatright, of Sioux Falls, South Dakota, was
northbound on Rawlins Road when he failed to yield when entering U.S. 59 and
his car was struck by a van driven by 55-year-old Gary Dome, of Oskaloosa.

Boatright, who was wearing a seatbelt, was transported to the Atchison Hospital
with suspected minor injuries.   A passenger in his car was not hurt.

Dome and four passengers in his van, including an 11-month-old and 6-year-old,
also escaped injury.
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